
Ian Peters 

348 United Way Apt C22 

Dover, Delaware 19901 

December 11, 2024 

Marilyn Smith 

ExecuƟve Director 

Dover/Kent County Metropolitan Planning OrganizaƟon 

1783 Friends Way 

Camden, Delaware 19943 

RE: Public Advisory CommiƩee ResignaƟon 

Dear Marilyn: 

I am wriƟng to let you know that I will be resigning from the Dover/Kent County Metropolitan Planning OrganizaƟon’s 

public advisory commiƩee, effecƟve December 31, 2024.  I have been asked to take on more tasks in my job with 

Delaware State Parks and have also had some changes in my personal life that make it more difficult to serve on the 

commiƩee and aƩend meeƟngs. 

I want you to know that my passion for transportaƟon and regional planning sƟll stands, and I think it will always be a 

part of me.  Almost anybody who knows me well knows that I have had a love of transportaƟon planning and its history.  

I’ve wriƩen a few arƟcles on the subject, linked below: 

 Main Road Research Page: hƩp://ianpeters.org/road_projects.html 

 US-50/US-301 at MD-2/MD-450 (Annapolis) Interchange Design: hƩp://ianpeters.org/roads/annap.html 

 DE-1 and US-301 Freeway History:  hƩp://ianpeters.org/roads/deroute1.html  

 WV-2 (Wheeling) History: hƩp://ianpeters.org/roads/wheeling.html  

I appreciate having had this opportunity to serve Kent County and the MPO with my perspecƟve.  I also appreciate 

having had the opportunity to see how the transportaƟon planning process works and to get another view of these 

projects occurring within our area.  I have also appreciated meeƟng people who work in the planning field, allowing 

them to share their experiences in their careers. 

Thank you, 

 

Ian Peters 


